Commissioner Meeting Minutes
June 25th, 2025

Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm.
All Board members present

The Board reviewed and signed Warrants
Mr. Bursch made a motion to approve the minutes of June 11th, 2025, Second, all in favor.

The Board reviewed the three quotes the Superintendent had gotten for materials to start the
Rolling Acres water main replacement project. All three vendors were close in price. Mr. Bursch
made a motion to approve the quote from HR Prescott for $10,388.36 to purchase the
materials for the Rolling Acres water main. Mr. Esposito seconded the motion, all in favor.

The Clerk had received a revised draft of the public engagement survey from resident Bobbi
Turkington that had hers and the group, Citizens for Affordable Clean Water, suggestions and
comments on it. The Clerk reviewed those suggestions with Capital Strategic Solutions and
made comments on that draft. The Board went through each section. The Clerk will reach out
to Capital Strategic and make any necessary changes and present another draft to the Board at
the next meeting.

Public Comment

Bill Emkey, Townsend Harbor Rd, had questions about the possibility of running Lancaster Ave
to the Keatings well and having a treatment plant there. The Board didn’t feel that was a good
option but would reach out to the engineering firm, Tighe & Bond, to get more guidance on
that option.

Meeting adjourned 7:05 p.m.
Minutes by Christina Schwinger



